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on September 22, 1994 at 1830, ·~ith Unit 2 in c~ld sh~tdown with the Reactor 
Vessel flooded to the Main Steam lines, it was discove·red .that the 

·instrumentation for Reactor Low Low Water Level Emergency·core Cooling System 
(ECCS) in.itiation was valved out for both trip systems. This rendered auto 
initiation of ECCS on Reactor Low Low Water Level inoperable for approximately 
eight hours. Technical Specification limits were not exceeded during thi~ 
lineup due to the cold shutdown condition of. the Reactor. Alternate level 
instrumentation was available for monitoring Reactor Vessel level, but auto 
initiati~n of ECCS was not operable. Root Cause of the event is inadequate 
tracking of Technical Specification requirements by Operations Personnel· and 
lack of consideration of systems affected by Reactor Vessel Water Level 
·Instrumentation (RVWLIS) by Operations personnel. 
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Both RVWLIS Loops Inadvertantly Removed From Service Due to Personnel Error 

A. PLANT CONDITIONS PRIOR TO EVENT: 

Unit: 2 . Event Date: 09/22/94 Event Time": Approx, 1500 

Reactor Mode: N. · Mode Name: Cold Shutdown Power Level: 0% 

Reactor Coolant System Pressure: 0 psig 

B. DESCRIPTION OF EVENT: 

On September 22, 1994 at 1830, with the Dresden Unit 2 Reactor in cold shutdown 
the "B" loop of RVWLIS was taken Out ·Of Service (OOS) while the "A" loop was · 
already:oos. 

The "A" loop of instrumentation had been OOS for a number of days preceding the 
event. Work for the RVWLIS modification on "A" loop had been completed. 
Operations was requested to return the "A". loop to service and remove the "B" 
loop from service to complete the modification installation. This return to 

. service on the "A" loop was passed through two shifts to be returned to service 
l:>ut due to other priorities did not get accomplished •. During the morning of 
September 22, the Unit 3 Shift Manager was made aware of schedule delays to 
construction because the "B" loop had not been·removed from service. He 
instructed the Unit' 2 Field Supervisor to take the "B" loop OOS. The Unit 2 
Field Supervisor had been told at shift change that the "A" loop had to be 
returned to service, 'but did not remember this when told of the schedule delays 
that "B" loop was creating. T~e Unit 2 Field Supervisor did not think of the 
scope of the oos as affecting other than level indication and coordinated the 
work personally with the Unit 2 Nuclear Station Operator (NSO) and Unit 2 
Equipment Attendant (EA) bypassing. the Unit 2 Unit Supervisor •. The unit 2 NSO 
also did not realize the work scope of the OOS.and knowing that other level 
indication was available did not question the OOS. This condition was corrected 
by the following shift when they recognized both "A" and "B" loops were valved 

· OOS by restoring "A" loop to operable service. · 

Personnel involved in this event recognized and acknowledged how their 
performance. contributed ~o this incident. 

C. CAUSE OF EVENT: 

This report is submitted in accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal 
Regulation Part SO Section 73 (A) (2) (vii), which states that any event that 
results in two independent trains or channels to become inoperable in a single 
system designed to mitigate the consequences of an accident must be reported. 

Contributing causes to the RVWLIS event are shift turnover distractions, a heavy 
workload of un-prioritized jobs and emergent work pressures. All personnel 
interviewed stated that despite the pressures, they would not have taken the "B" 
loop OOS had they realized the actual status of the "A" loop. Root Cause of the 
event is inadequate tracking of Technical Specification requirements by 
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Operations Personnel and lack of consideration of systems affected by Reactor 
Vessel Water Level Instrumentation (RVWLIS) by Operations personnel •• 

D. SAFETY ANALYSIS: 

The safety significance for this event was minimal. Reactor Vessel Water Level 
Indication was available on the Wide Range instrument. The Wide Range 
instrument loop is an indication only channel which has a range form -70 to +330 
inches. The level in the reactor prior to and·during the time of this event was 
such that all instrumentation was reading high except for the Wide Range 
Indicator. Reactor Water Level was being maintained between +48 and +70 inches. 
During this event, there were no known activities in progress that had the 
potential to drain the reactor vessel. In addition, Emergency Core Cooling 
Systems (ECCS) were available to be manually started as needed. The Shutd'own 
Cooling (SOC) system was also operating. soc does no provide make-up capability 
but was providing a cooling for the reactor water. Although automatic ECCS 
initiations was unavailable for eight hours, the safety significance of· this 
event was minimal due to the conditions of the Unit at the time. 

E. CORRECTIVE ACTIONS: 

Following the initial investigation, all OOS work was stopped untii the 
Operations Managers briefed all shift personnel on this event. The briefing 
stressed the importance of ensuring that all Technical Specifications, 
Administrative requirements and FSAR requirements are met when taking equipment 
out-of-service. The briefing also addressed managements.expectatiO'ns on 
handling time pressure issues and that schedule is secondary to taking the .. time 
to self check and doing a good pre-job brief. The Operations Managers counseled 
all Field 'Supervisors and Unit Supervisors that the Field Supervisors must 
inform the Unit Supervisors of equipment to come out of service and that the 
Unit supervisor must ensure all Tech Spec/FSAR requirements are met. 

An experienced Field Supervisor was assigned as a coach for the new Field 
Supervisors on shift to help them prioritize and manage their workload. 
In addition, a pre-job brief checklist is now being used for all jobs that 
involve operation of equipment. This checklist addresses Tech Spec 
requirements. 

An ·improved method of displaying the current status of each train of ESF 
equipment will be established. This display will be maintained by and readily 
available to the Control Room personnel to assist them when making decisions 
concerning affected systems. 
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Unusual Event not Declared when Both Unit 2 and 2/3 
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